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FISHERIES ACT ANIENDMENTS 

The two pieces of legislation amending the 
Fisheries  Act, 1905-1964, came into force on January 1, 
1965. The amendments provide for increased penalties for 
breaches under the Act in respect to crayfishing for certain 
other matters.  The Fisheries Act Amendment Act (No. 2), 
1965, provides for the licensing of fish processors and the 
establishment of a  fund to finance fisheries research, 
development and extension: in this State. 

Copies of the amendments will be distributed as 
so<n as they are received from the Government Printer. 

WA�RFOWL CONSERVA.TION .AND MANAGEMENT 

The Superintendent of Game Management Fisheries a!
nd Wildlife Department, Victoria (Mr. M. C. Downes) visited 
w�e stern Australia betvveen December 6 and 18. 

Mr. Downes' visit was arranged through the good 
offices of Mr, A. Dunbavin Butcher, the Director of that · 
Department, to advise on waterfowl and habitat conservation 
measures as well as on :future research. 

Mr. Downes has conside�able experience in wildlife 
management, l)articularly in waterfowl conservation and manage 
ment. The advice he has provided will prove invaluable to 
thi� Department in relation to the proposed introduction of a 
duck shooter's license in this State, which Cabinet has 
agreed to consider this year.· In Victoria a license has been 
in  :force :for some years and last year £42,000 was received in 
license fees at £1 per shooter. Practically the whole of 
the revenue received, together with other monies made 
available b the Victorian Government, is spent on conservation 
measures. These include the purchase of swamps and other 
suitable hab­itat to provide suitable and sufficient breeding 
grounds for waterfowl. 
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Over the years waterfowl sanctuaries and breeding 
grounds were seriously ·deplited in ViDtoria, as they have 
been in other States , by the drainage of swamp.s and destruc­
tion of., habi tat for agricultural development and other pur­
poses. 

Mr. Downes visited most of the important coastal 
lakes and swamps during his visit. Aerial observations 
were made north as far as Morawa and south as far as Busselton, 
as we 11. as inland a little to take in the .Arthur River system. 

He also inspected the lakes at Rottnest Island. 
Several discussions were held with departmental officers and 
also with duck shooters, members of the Perth Gun Club and 
with Museum personnel.. During the morning of December 17 he 
attended a meeting of the Fauna Protection Advisory Committee. 
He returned to Melbourne on the following day. 

BOATS TO BE RESTRICTED IN ABROLHos· ISLANDS 

For some time Geraldton fishermen have been con­
cerned over the possibility of a ·considerable influx of 
southern-based boats in the Abrolhos Islands area as a result 
of the decline in catches of crayfish in southern areas. 

Following representation made to the Minister, 
regulations have been promulgated, on conservational, economic 
and sociological grounds, to restrict boats ope1~ating in the 
Abrolhos area to those which have operated there at some time 
during the three years prior to January_. 1, 1966. 

Regulations have also been promulgated to the 
effect that no freezer boat, if operating as a catcher boat 
within the Abrolhos area shall have on board . any gear, app­
liance, vr.rapping, . packing box · or · other ·eq_uipment that -might 
be used in the 1>roce ssing of .crayfish. 


